

Navistar, Inc. 2701 Navistar Drive Lisle, IL 60532 USA

P:331-332-5000 W:navistar.com

June 27, 2019

Dear Supplier,

Navistar's continued success is made possible largely through the collaboration and support of our supplier partners. It is through your commitment to best-in-class cost, quality, delivery, and technology that we have made rapid progression to regain our market leadership position in key segments.

We are now in the process of making significant improvements in our processes and systems to improve efficiency, and to also prepare ourselves for continued growth. As part of this initiative, Navistar is streamlining its payment processing system and announces the following payment cycle process change.

Navistar will implement a payment process cycle change effective July 15th, 2019. Supplier payments will be issued on a weekly basis moving forward. Payments will be released every Monday for pay through dates as of the prior Friday. The payment cycle for those suppliers currently receiving weekly payments will remain unchanged.

Procedural questions regarding this process change should be directed to 2019TP@Navistar.com.

Thank you for your continued support of Navistar. We appreciate your cooperation and look forward to our continued mutual growth.

Sajid Kunnummal

Sincerely

Chief Procurement Officer